SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
14th October, 2003

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents' Association - in the Chair


Ward Councillors


Councillor B.J. Lea and Councillor Maureen Lea - Pendlebury Ward



Councillors Antrobus, Dawson and Hinds - Swinton North Ward



Councillors Cullen and Daniels - Swinton South Ward



Community Representatives


Frank Arnold - Beech Farm Residents’ Association 



David Bates - Swinton/Moorside Cricket Club



T.H. Bennett - Swinton South Residents’ Association



Andrew Connolly - Swinton Open Space



Marlene Goode - Phil Snowden Centre



Karl Henshall - Parkfield Residents’ Association



Alan Leary - Care of the Elderly Association



Louise Jackson - Clifton Charity Shop



Liz James - Swinton Open Space



Bill Kettley - Chairman of the  fillin "other names" Care of the Elderly Association



Graham Pattison - Moorside Rangers JFC



Gordon Purcell - Swinton Open Space



Nasima Rahman - Community Organiser



Nicola Ramsden - Swinton Families



Shirley Timms - The Swinton High School 



Christine Sigurnjak - Swinton and Pendlebury Public 






Transport and Environment



Barry Wilde - Swinton Open Space



Ivor Zott - Wardley Transport Group



Officers and Representatives of Outside Organisations


Helen Barker - Groundwork Salford and Trafford



Sandra Cohen - Salford Citizens’ Advice Bureau



Brian Elsey - Community Development Worker



Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator



Phil Harries - Salford Community Venture



Paulette Holness - User Development Worker



Jonathan Long - Groundwork Salford and Trafford



Nick Lowther - Development Services Directorate

41.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Upton and Warner and Mr. Critchley, Mrs. Gray, Mr. O’Neill, Diane Potts, Pat Symon, Debbie Weston and Mrs. Wilkinson and the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator.

42.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th August, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

43.
NEWLANDS IN THE LOWER IRWELL VALLEY

Nick Lowther submitted a report and made a presentation on Newlands - a Partnership to restore landscapes via community forestry.  One of the nine projects would be in the Lower Irwell Valley which would receive funding for a five year period for projects such as site security, path and lighting improvements, new recreational facilities, cycle routes, seating, art work and landscaping.  Participation in Newlands would attract also funding from other sources. Funding could not, however, become available until the Forestry Commission had entered into a formal lease arrangement with landowners; there would, also, be issues around residual liabilities. 


The report described (a) activities and developments which had already taken place in the area as well as those which were planned for the future and (b) how the process would operate, via a Partnership between the landowners, funding agencies and local people, and the key steps involved.


Members welcomed the Project and raised a number of issues to which Mr. Lowther responded:

· As decisions on funding would be made at regional level it was essential that a structure was established from the start to ensure that account was taken of the opinions of the community.  In view of the potential of the Project Members felt that efforts should be made to stimulate citywide interest and participation  and ensure that the community had adequate involvement and information before bids were submitted to the Newlands Board.

· Although no specific reference was made there was no reason to exclude bridleways or provision for horse riding from the list of schemes.

· The issue of which body would take on responsibility for managing the land was complex and not yet resolved.

· In view of the popularity of the triathlon the Council should explore the feasibility of developing a cross country route in the area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Newlands Partnership be welcomed and that Mr. Lowther submit further reports as appropriate to meetings of this Committee.

44.
PARTNERSHIP AND DEVELOPMENT BOARDS FOR OLDER PEOPLE

Paulette Holness reported on the abovementioned Boards which were being established to give older people the opportunity to advise social care, housing and health service staff on how to develop services which would give older people more choice and control.


Anyone of pensionable age could be nominated to serve on the Boards and elections would be held in November, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT appropriate members be encouraged to take part in the Boards.

45.
UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN (UDP) - NOTICE OF MOTION

A report was submitted outlining (a) the current position of the UDP Review, (b) the key changes which affected the Swinton area and (c) the ways in which objections to, or comments upon, the revised UDP could be submitted.


The Swinton Open Space Community Association submitted a notice of motion objecting to the allocation of the former Swinton Sewer Treatment Works site for a mixture of open space and housing.


Members of the Association at the meeting were very critical of the way in which Salford City Council had progressed the UDP and alleged that the opinions of residents had been ignored and that information which would have supported their case had been withheld.  Elected Members refuted these allegations and pointed out the context within which the Council had to operate including a legal process which specified a time limit for submission, and consideration, of objections.  The Council had, on a number of occasions - including the report to the Community Committee - acknowledged the scale of objections and officers and Members had met with objectors.  The second draft of the UDP would be placed on deposit so that the Community Committee would, at their December meeting, be able to comment upon its contents.  Councillor Antrobus, therefore, proposed an amendment to the notice of motion which was seconded and, when put to a vote, become the resolution of the Committee.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT this Community Committee believes that local open space is vital to our quality of life and note the Council’s decision not to remove proposals MX3/4 and A9/5 in the first UDP draft given that 1,335 people made objections to them and urges the public to participate in the next stage of consultation.




(2) THAT the Director of Development Services arrange for (a) a report to be made to the meeting of this Community Committee scheduled for 9th December, 2003, to enable Members to express opinions on the second draft of the UDP and (b) appropriate documents - showing land ownership and covenants in the area of the former Swinton Sewage Works - to be made available to the Swinton Open Space Community Association.  

46.
SWINTON AND PENDLEBURY COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN (CAP)

The Area Co-ordinator submitted the final version of the CAP for 2003/04.  He indicated that participation by community representatives in the preparation of the CAP had not been as high as had been hoped and that efforts would be made to stimulate such involvement in the future.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator and the Chairman present the CAP to the Cabinet.

47.
SOCIAL INCLUSION FORUM (SIF)

Details were submitted of the SIF which (a) brought together people from agencies with those from communities and (b) was a potential source of funding.  The Community Committee was invited to nominate replacements for their representatives who had not been attending meetings of the SIF.


RESOLVED:
THAT any community representatives willing to serve on the SIF contact the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator.

48.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Agnes Hopkins Centre

Mr. Leary thanked the Committee for the grant which had been paid to the Centre.  He reported that the funds had been used to help meet the cost of non vocational courses for older people. 


(b)
Agecroft Community Together (ACT)

Members noted that ACT had written to thank the Committee for their support.  The playing field which the Committee had helped to develop and fence was popular with both users and the community who had remarked on how nice it was to see children using the field.


RESOLVED:
THAT the action of the Area Co-ordinator in agreeing that ACT could use the balance of the funding not utilised on the playing field project to pay for a fun/sports day on 29th and 30th August, 2003, be confirmed.


(c)
Budget Sub-Group - 4th September, 2003

Arising from the minutes of the abovementioned meeting the Committee discussed the current position of the Agora pitch on the Overdale Estate.  Residents pointed out that the pitch was disused and subject to abuse and vandalism causing problems to the estate.  Young people from the estate were unable to use the facility as it was nominated by anti-social youths from other estates.  Mr. Elsey and Elected Members suggested that these problems had arisen because it had not been possible to find an organisation or individual willing to take responsibility for managing and maintaining the facility.  Some groups had expressed an interest in taking on this responsibility.  Residents encouraged Councillors to visit the site and observe the extent of the damage.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations and decisions of the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 4th September, 2003, be dealt with as set out in Appendix A to these minutes.




(2) THAT a report on options for the Agora pitch on the Overdale Estate be submitted to the meeting of the Community Committee scheduled for 9th December, 2003.


(d)
Grant Applications

At the Budget Sub-Group scheduled for 30th September, 2003, was not quorate the Committee gave consideration to a number of grant applications. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the grant applications be dealt with as set out in Appendix B to these minutes.


(e)
Return of Unused Funding

The Area Co-ordinator referred to the grant of £3,000 which the Community Committee had at their meeting on 13th August, 2002, made to the Beech Farm Residents’ Association to meet the cost of providing security fencing at their resource centre and (b) reported that the Association had managed to secure funding from an alternative source and had, therefore, returned the grant to the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Beech Farm Residents’ Association be congratulated on their initiative and thanked for returning the funding.

49.
LIVING SPACES

Details of how Community Groups could apply for funding under the Living Spaces Scheme were submitted.

50.
LANDFILL TAX CREDIT SCHEME (LTCS)

Details of the LTCS which made funding available for environmental projects was submitted.

51.
MAKING SALFORD HEALTH CARE BETTER

Members were given details of how they could take part in a project to help the NHS plan new services.  

52.
COUNCIL PAPERS

RESOLVED:
THAT Members be made aware that Council papers - including those for this Community Committee - can be accessed on the Council’s website by:

· Logging onto www.salford.gov.uk 

· Accessing the “Council Papers” link

53.
LOCAL DEMOCRACY WEEK

Details were submitted of the events being held in Salford as part of Local Democracy Week.

54.
VANDALISM AT SWINTON CEMETERY

It was reported that, in order to help determine the scale of vandalism at Swinton Cemetery, a confidential telephone line had been established.


RESOLVED:
THAT Members be encouraged to report any incidents of vandalism at Swinton Cemetery on telephone number 872 5050.

55.
FLU JABS FOR THE OVER 65’S

RESOLVED:
THAT Members publicise the availability of flu jabs for people aged over 65 at the Swinton Clinic on Partington Lane on 5th November, 2003. 

56.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 9th December, 2003.
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